Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Architecture and Interior Design
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

61G1-13.001
Experience Requirements

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 46 No. 184, September 21, 2020 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The changes are in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee and discussion and subsequent vote by the board at a public meeting held October 23, 2020.  The changes are as follows:

61G1-13.001 Experience Requirements.
The requirements of Section 481.211, F.S. regarding the diversified program of architectural experience may be satisfied as follows:
(1) For applicants for initial licensure, pursuant to Section 481.209, F.S., or by endorsement, pursuant to Section 481.213(3)(a), F.S., completion of the Architectural Experience Program (AXP) administered through the National Council of Architectural Registration Boards (NCARB).
(2) For applicants for licensure by endorsement, pursuant to Section 481.213(3)(b), F.S., completion of the Architectural Experience Program (AXP) through NCARB or two (2) years of experience as a licensed architect in another NCARB jurisdiction.
(3) For applicants for licensure by endorsement, pursuant to Section 481.213(3)(c), F.S., who have taken and passed a professional practice examination as outlined in the NCARB March 2020  Certification Guidelines, which is hereby incorporated by reference and available at https://www.ncarb.org/sites/default/files/Certification_Guidelines.pdf http://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-          .     
Rulemaking Authority 481.2055, 481.211, 481.213(6) FS. Law Implemented 481.211, 481.213 FS. History–New 12-23-79, Amended 5-18-83, Formerly 21B-13.01, Amended 12-10-86, 1-3-93, Formerly 21B-13.001, Amended 7-14-05, 10-28-12, 10-21-15, 4-11-17,          .
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS:  Amanda Ackermann, Executive Director, Board of Architecture and Interior Design, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0790, (850) 717-1400 or by electronic mail – Amanda.Ackermann@myfloridalicense.com
